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August 13th, 2017 
19th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Mass Schedule & Intentions for Aug, 15th - Aug, 20th    
 

Tue, Aug 15 …...7:00 am Mass at St. Joseph: Parishioners (Feast of Assumption Mary) 

          ……5:00 pm Mass at St. Martin: Van Dyke Family by Tom and JoAnn Beery 

Wed, Aug 16…....7:30 am Mass at St. Joseph: Al Schaff by Rosie Schumacher 

                        …...9:00 am Mass at KRCC 

Thurs, Aug 17:….12 Noon Mass at St. Martin: Jerry Duma by Michelle Reinhardt 

Fri, Aug 18……....8:30 am Mass at St. Joseph: Mark Hammerschmidt by  

                          Rosie Schumacher 

Sat, Aug 19………5:00 pm Mass at St. Joseph: Mehrer Family by Ben and Robin Braun 

Sun, Aug 20…......8:00 am Mass at St. Joseph: Tina Fettig by Jerald and Inez Sommer 

                     …......10:00 am Mass at St. Martin:  Parishioners 

 

mailto:stmhazen@westriv.com


St. JOSEPH CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

Serving the Assembly: 
Tue, Aug 15:   (7 am)   Lector:   Joe Bren   ~   Altar Servers:  Tanner and Garrett Palaniuk 

         Eucharistic Ministers:   Joe and Carmy Bren 

Sat, Aug 19:    (5 pm)   Lector:  Brandon Schirado   ~   Altar Servers: Chloe Voigt, Meghan and Sadie Pierce 

       Eucharistic Ministers:  Jeff Baranick and Betty Jane Boeshans 

         Greeters: Mike and Lori Maliske   
 

Sun, Aug20:    (8 am)   Lector:  Vern Muscha   ~   Altar Servers: Bleu Wanner, Kayleen Alexander and Jonas Braun 

       Eucharistic Ministers:  Vern Muscha and Dennis Candrian 

         Greeters: Rick and Tammie Alexander Family   ~   Homebound: Inez Sommer (873-4447)                                                       

 
 

Confessions- 4:00-4:50 before Saturday Mass; 7:00-7:50 before 8 am Sunday Mass; 9:30-9:50 before 10 am Sunday Mass 
 

New to the Parish – Please call the church office to register- 873-5397(Mon & Fri: 8:30 am -2:30 pm, Wed: 8:30-11:30 am) 
 

Ministry to the Sick- If you are sick & would like Communion in your home please call the Church Office- 873-5397 
 

Baptism- Contact Fr. Phillips or call the Church Office - Prayer Chain- For special prayer needs- Audrey Krebs-873-5949 
 


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    Mon, Aug 14:   Divine Mercy Chaplet Novena prayer at 3:00 pm  

   Tue, Aug, 15:   Feast of Assumption Mary, Mass at 7:00 am, Holy Day of Obligation 

              Mass at 5:00 pm, St. Martin 

              Finance and Corporate board meeting 6:00 pm 

              Parish and Finance Council meeting at 6:30 pm 

   Fri, Aug 18:     Bible Study 
 

                     Parish Offices will be closed Friday August 18th thru Tuesday, August 22nd. 

                      Please have all bulletin information to the office by Wednesday at 10:00 am. 
 

 

 

 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION – Darlene Mellmer/ Jessie Palaniuk (873-5006): 

Email: stjk-6@midconetwork.com or stj7-12@midconetwork.com 
 

 

 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS SPONSOR BURGER NIGHT – Monday, August 14th at Riverside Park from 5:00 – 

7:30 PM.  Everyone is invited to attend! 
 

St. Benedict Cemetery Cleanup – The church is looking for volunteers to help with the up keep of St. Benedict’s 

Cemetery south of town.  The mowing and trimming is scheduled for Wednesday, August 16th at 6:00 pm.  Any 

questions please contact Wayne or Kathy Jo Cline at 873-4606. 
 

Parishioners of St. Joseph, especially parents of children in our religious education program: Your help is 

needed!  We are in need of teachers for kindergarten, 1st, 3rd, and 6th grades.  Teaching the Catholic faith is a great way 

to learn more about your faith and to be God’s instrument in spreading that knowledge and love of God to others.  All 

class materials and instructional aids are provided. The primary duty for the religious education of your children belongs 

to you as parents.  If we are unable to find teachers for these grades, the faith formation of your children in these grades 

will need to be completed at home.  Please prayerfully consider sharing your time and talents as a teacher.  Contact 

Darlene Mellmer at (701) 870-2590 if you have questions or are willing to teach.  Thank you. 

   

 

August Last Week Monthly YTD Collection YTD Budgeted 

 (Aug 5 - Aug 11) (Aug1- Aug 11) (July 1- Aug 11) (July 1 - Aug 11) 

Adult Collection $   2,236 $    2,236 $  13,003 $ 12,542 

EFT Collection $   1,233 $    2,968 $    8,358 $   7,105 

Loose Collection $      326 $       326 $    1,601 $   1,088 

Youth Collection $          0 $           0 $         76 $        82 

Total Income: $   3,795 $    5,530 $  23,038 $ 20,817 

     

Aug Expenses: $   1,013 $    2,355   
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St. MARTIN CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

Serving the Assembly: 
 

 

Tue, Aug 15:   (5 pm)     Lector:  Robin Knudson   ~  Altar Servers: Abby Lemer, Lucy Pulver and Ava VanDyke 

              Eucharistic Ministers:  Lunette Eberle and Mary Robson 

Sun, Aug 20:  (10 am)    Lector:   Monte Erhardt   ~   Altar Servers: Summer and Max Corcoran 

               Eucharistic Ministers: Audrey Boger and Greg Corcoran 

               Homebound:  Ann Unterseher (748-6290) 
 
Confessions- 4:00-4:50 before Saturday Mass; 7:00-7:50 before 8 am, Sunday Mass; 9:30–9:50 before 10 am Sunday Mass 

New to the Parish – Please call the church office to register- 748-2121 (Tue & Thur 8:30 am- 2:30 pm, Wed 12:00am-2:30pm) 

Ministry to the Sick- If you are sick & would like Communion at home please call Sylvia Lorenzano (748-5597) 

Baptism- Contact Fr. Phillips or call the Church Office - Prayer Chain- For special prayer needs- LuAnn Woeste at 748-2300 
 

 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
      
 
 
 

 

     
   Tue, Aug 15:   Feast of Assumption Mary, Mass at 5:00 pm, Holy Day of Obligation 

               Mass at St. Joseph: 7:00 am 

                         Parish Offices will be closed Friday, August 18th thru Tuesday, August 22nd. 

                              Please have bulletin information to the office by Thursday at 10:00 am 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION- Michelle Reinhardt - 748-6184;    Email:  stmreled@westriv.com 
   

Religious education will be sending registration packets out by mail soon. Parents with K-12 graders please watch for 

those. New this year will be a Bible Timeline study for our junior and senior high school students. We have someone 

who is willing to teach the 6th grade religious education class in the evenings, unless someone is willing to teach in the 

afternoon. 
 

Michelle has begun training in Catechesis of the Good Shepherd. This is a Montessori-based method of religious 

formation for children, beginning at age three. It seeks to create and facilitate a “hands-on” space for children called an 

atrium, in which both the children and their catechists can hear, ponder, and celebrate the most essential mysteries of the 

Catholic faith as revealed in scripture and liturgy. Michelle plans to slowly begin implementing this program which will 

eventually replace our existing religious education program. For more information please visit www.cgsusa.org. 
 

Thank you to Alison Peterson, Andrea Weinberger, Noel Barth, Madison Irwin, Krista Dillmann and Kolie Kadrmas for 

giving so much of your time, talent and treasure to planning and running St. Martin’s Vacation Bible School this last 

week! We were truly blessed with your passion and ambition!  Thank you, also, to everyone who donated food or 

supplies for VBS! Your response was astounding!  
 

St. Martin’s Church will be hosting a rummage sale during Hazen city wide rummage sale weekend, which will be 

held August 25th and August 26th.  Donations are now being accepted.  During office hours, items for donation can be 

dropped off in the garage classrooms.  Items for donation outside of office hours can be dropped off in the Parish hall.  

Please contact the parish office with any questions.   
 

Bethany Weinand will lead a bible study called “The Crux”, which means cross, at 11:00 am at St. Martin in the 

Fellowship hall.  The last class will be held next week Tuesday, August 15th.  Please join us at 10:40 am for a rosary at 

the Church on Tuesday morning.  This will begin right before the Bible Study.  

 

 

August Last Week Monthly YTD Collection YTD Budgeted 

 (Aug5 - Aug11) (Aug 1- Aug 11) (July 1- Aug 11) (July 1 - Aug 11) 

Adult Collection $   1,424 $   3,147 $    9,019 $   9,260 

EFT Collection $      265 $      505 $    2,830 $   2,469 

Loose Collection $      144 $      288 $    1,443 $   1,356 

Youth Collection $        34 $        73 $       154 $      126 

Total Income: $   1,867 $   4,013 $  13,446 $ 13,211 

Furnace Donation $          0 $          0 $  16,533 $ 19,000 

Aug Expenses: $      746 $   1,431   
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Bishop Kagan Welcomes New Bismarck Chapter of Legatus : Legatus, Latin for “ambassador,” 

is the only organization designed for top-ranking Catholic business leaders. Legatus helps members 

deepen their relationship with God and discover how Catholic truth and values can help them meet 

the challenges they face on a daily basis, living as “Ambassadors for Christ in the Marketplace.” 

Legatus members are committed to study, live and spread the faith in their business, professional and 

personal lives. Spouses are full members, providing additional opportunities to enhance marriage 

and family life. Monthly meetings start with Rosary, Confession and Mass, followed by socializing 

and fine dining - complemented by dynamic and informative presentations by expert or nationally 

known speakers. Bishop Kagan just welcomed a new Bismarck chapter, adding to our more than 90 

chapters across the country. If you are, or were, a business owner, CEO, President, Managing 

Director or Managing Partner, Legatus would like to invite you to our international, non-profit 

business community. To learn more about our local and national events, as well as membership 

criteria, please contact BismarckLegatus@gmail.com or contact Carmen Tate at 575-973-7278 or 

ctate@legatus.org.  
 
 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekends :  A Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend is a 

private weekend away from distractions that allows a married couple to rekindle and grow in their 

love and experience the joys that come from this intimate weekend. The next available weekends are 

Sept. 15-17 in Alexandria, Minn. and Nov 10-12 in Medora. Early registration is highly 

recommended. For more information, visit ndwwme.org or contact Rob and Angie at 701-347-1998. 
 




Divine Mercy Minute: 

 

Corporal Works of Mercy:  Bury the Dead 
 

For my homeland is heaven- this I firmly believe. (1589) 

 

How can we “bury the dead” in the literal sense?  One important  

way is to advocate “in word, deed, and prayer” for the proper  

funeral for and burial of deceased family members- including the  

appropriate disposition of ashes, in the case of cremation.  The  

benefits  of this particular work of mercy extend both to the living  

and the dead; by helping the bereaved to mourn, we are given an  

opportunity to deal with death physically, spiritually and  

emotionally- and to teach our children as well.   

 

Attend wakes, funerals and burials.    Attending a wake, funeral  

and burial can be very touching act of mercy.   

 

Send a Mass card or have a Mass offered.   When attending the  

wake or funeral is not possible, send the gift of a Mass card to the  

family as a way of living mercy.  Check with your parish office  

about having a Mass offered in memory of the deceased. 
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